
 
 

 
 
September 26, 2018  
 

***IMPORTANT NOTICE*** 
Ohio Bureau of Workers’ Compensation Pilot Testing Notification 

 
Effective October 28th, 2018, the Ohio Bureau of Workers’ Compensation (BWC) will transition 
to a new Pharmacy Benefits Manager (PBM), Change Healthcare. 
  
Change Healthcare will be conducting pilot testing for the new POS system beginning October 
1st, 2018 and testing will be completed by October 12th, 2018.  Pharmacy registration will be 
sent the week of September 24th. 
 
Changes to the payer sheet for data submission will be effective for all Ohio Bureau of Workers’ 
Compensation enrolled pharmacies on October 28th, 2018.  
 
Below are the changes identified with the new POS deployment. Guidance for all of the POS 
changes are included within the payer sheets, as well as in this informational letter. 
 
The payer sheet can be found on the       
https://www.changehealthcare.com/support/customer-resources/state-payer-sheets website.  
 

FIELD # FIELD NAME EXPLANATION OF CHANGE 

     
1Ø1-A1 BIN NUMBER The new BIN will be Ø12592 

461-EU 

 
462-EV 

PRIOR AUTHORIZATION TYPE CODE  
 
 
PRIOR AUTHORIZATION NUMBER SUBMITTED 

PA type code must contain “Ø2’ 
 
 
444ØØØØØØ- Required for submission of First Fill bill when 
a BWC claim number has not been assigned.  333ØØØØØØ is 
no longer required pending eligibility. 
 
Ø3 – Required for emergency 30 day antibiotic fills 

362-2G 
 
363-2H 

COMPOUND INGREDIENT MODIFIER CODE 
COUNT 
COMPOUND INGREDIENT MODIFIER CODE 

Both are no longer required 

   

Business Rule Changes 

 Pharmacy Network To be paid for a claim the pharmacy will need to be in 

Change Healthcare and BWC Network.  

   

 

 

https://www.changehealthcare.com/support/customer-resources/state-payer-sheets


GENERAL INFORMATION AND GUIDANCE 

Transmissions 
Refer to the NCPDP Telecommunication Standard Implementation Guide Version D. Ø for the 
structure and syntax of the transaction(s) within the transmission. 
 
Segments 
Each segment is listed as mandatory, situational, or optional for a given transaction in the 
NCPDP Telecommunication Standard Implementation Guide. If the segment is mandatory for a 
given transaction, that segment must be sent. If the segment is situational, the situations 
outlined in the guide must be followed for use. 
 
Change Healthcare encourages providers to participate in testing before the October 28th, 
2018.  Pharmacy registration will be sent the week of September 24th. 
 


